
The Township meeting held on July 5, 2017 at 7:00 PM was called to order and opened with the 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

Roll Call of Officers 

 

 All members were present; Sec-Treasurer Beverly Henderson, Solicitor Matthew Gieg, 

Twp. Engineer Thomas Levine were present. 

    

Minutes 

     A motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz to accept the meeting minutes 

of June 6, 2017 as presented. The motion passed unanimously.    

     A motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz to accept the Treasurer report 

as presented for the month of June. The motion passed unanimously. 

Announcements An executive session was held at 6:30 for Legal matters 

General Comments Ms. Wendy Traxler was present on behalf of the Geeseytown Fire Company.  

Ms. Traxler was inquiring as to whether or not the Board of Supervisors would be making their 

annual contribution of $12,000.00 to be placed against the principal of any outstanding loans. 

There was a brief discussion concerning the remodeling that is or has been taken place, and some 

miss communications between the Board of Supervisors and the Trustee of the Fire Company. Mr. 

Bill Wikert was present for a different matter however he is one of the Trustee, and Mr. Wikert 

stated he knew nothing about the fact of this Board of Supervisor requesting the quotes for all the 

work not just part of it.  

 Mr. Wikert and Ms. Traxler stated that they would try to get what this Board is requesting 

due to the fact the Board of Supervisors tabled their request until father information comes forth.  

 William Wikert was present concerning some surface water run off on his property located 

at 885 Brush Mountain Rd., Mr. Wikert states that the surface water is running off Hickory Hills 

Engineer Levine is to make contact with him to do a sight visit. 

 William Calvert 1412 Locke Mountain Rd. is still requesting a noise and lighting 

ordinance. Mr. Calvert over the weekend had made server calls to the PA State Police with a 

number of them telling him that the police will not enforce the Township ordinances, this party 

lasted until 12:00 midnight. Solicitor Gieg stated that he is looking into another avenue to help 

resolve this issue. 

 Ronald Crissman lives approx... 400 feet beyond Mr.  & Mrs. Calvert and he couldn’t even 

carry on a conversation with a person sitting next to him, without yelling. Mr. Crissman feels that 

the Party Barned moved into his area, and he shouldn’t have to change his way of living. Mr. 

Crissman stated that someone needs to control the volume knob.  

 Mrs. Francis Hugg was present concerning the pipeline and needing an evacuation plan. 

Ms. Hugg also stated that we need to put a fracking ordinance in place to eliminate fracking within 

the Township limits.  



 Joe Crossman was present concerning his subdivision, Engineer Levine stated that the 

drawing were just drop off before the meeting, and he didn’t have the chance to look them over, 

also he would need a waiver from DEP, and letters from Frankstown Township Sewer Author as 

well as Hollidaysburg Borough.  

 

 A motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz to adjourn the meeting at 

8:30 PM. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

 

 

 

Beverly Henderson 

Secretary Treasurer  

 


